
Report in Accordance with Section 22 of the Protected Disclosures Act 2014  

The University has received one disclosure under its Protected Disclosures (Whistleblowing) Policy on 
the 30th October 2018.  The matter has been investigated under the Policy, the investigation found 
evidence may exist to support some of the matters disclosed.  The University is closing out on the 
matters concerned. 

No disclosures were received in the year to 31st December 2020. 

 

Signed: Dr Mike O’Malley, 

University Secretary 

 

Date: 1 July 2021 


